Bradworthy CP School
Wednesday 25th July 2007

Dear Parents,

Leavers Assembly

It was lovely to see so many parents in assembly yesterday morning to say “good bye and good luck” to the children in Year 6. I don’t think there were many dry eyes left by the end and even though it is very sad to see them all go it was also very nice to be able to look back at all of the good times we have had in the past.
I am very proud of all of these children and everything they have achieved and I would like to offer them my very best wishes for the future.

We gave out a number of certificates and awards, but I would like to emphasise that we are very proud of all of our children and not just those singled out this morning.

In Year 6 the following children received awards :

Sporting Effort :

Sporting Attainment :
Academic Effort :         Academic Achievement :

Daniella Stevens

Jade Gifford

Becky Andrew
         Meg Furse
Connor Morris

Thomas Vallance

Fraser Martyn
         Zak Smart
Sports Day

It was a great disappointment that sports day couldn’t happen this year because of the weather.
I know that the children were very disappointed but unfortunately there was little that we could do.

If weather allows we are intending to run an athletics club at the start of next term and this will allow the older children to continue to work towards their athletics badges.
Leaver’s BBQ

The Leaver’s BBQ was a really pleasant experience and I would like to thank the PTA for their hard work in organising it.
For the first time ever the weather forced us to hold it inside school and despite the fact that many of the activities which had been planned had to be abandoned I think everyone had a good time. 
London Trip
Last weeks London trip was a great, if extremely tiring, success. I think that all of the children had a fantastic time. I certainly did!
Having set off from school at 6.00am on Monday morning we were in London by lunch time and on the London Eye at 12.30pm. We went to the National Gallery later in the afternoon and to the cinema to see Harry Potter after tea.

On Tuesday we were shown around the Houses of Parliament before going on a Thames river trip. We then went to the British Museum and after tea we went ice skating.

Wednesday started with a visit to Madam Tussaud’s which was followed by a tour of the Tower of London.

In the evening we went to the theatre to see The Lion King.

Thursday involved visiting St Paul’s Cathedral, the Science Museum and bowling in the evening.

We arrived back in Bradworthy at 1.00am on Saturday morning having spent the day at Thorpe Park. In the morning we had to endure the worst storm I think any of us have ever encountered but the up side was that by the afternoon the park was nearly empty, the sun was shinning and we were able to walk straight on to any ride without having to queue.

The children were an absolute joy to be away with. Their behaviour and enthusiasm made the whole trip a real pleasure and the children’s conduct was commented on by almost everyone we came into contact with.
A lovely example of this was the following e-mail which was sent to school by a lady who we were sharing an underground carriage with: 
“Dear Mr Stephenson,
This morning I encountered a group of your children on the Central Line tube between Notting Hill and St Paul’s. Looking at your website I would imagine they are the Year 5/6 trip to London, on their way to visit the cathedral.

I felt I had to write this short note to congratulate you and your school on the behaviour of this group. They were a delight and their supervisors appeared to have a really good relationship with their charges. It makes such a difference to see such a well behaved group of children on the tube, particularly when compared to the unruliness of most groups of students I have the misfortune to share a carriage or platform with.

I really hope your group enjoys their stay in London, and I wish them a safe journey home. They are all a credit to your school.”
Uniform

Can I remind you that as usual the children must return to school in September wearing their summer uniforms as they have done since Easter. Please remember that the girls are expected to wear long white socks and the boys long grey socks as a part of their uniform.
Can I also remind you that all children are expected to wear black footwear.

As always we are very grateful to parents for their support in maintaining the children’s excellent standard of dress. It is always commented upon by visitors to the school, and when we are out on visits our children are always very well turned out and a great credit to the school.
Sponsored Walk

Thank you to everyone who supported the school at the beginning of June when we walked around Tamar Lakes.
I’m delighted to be able to inform you that we raised an amazing £ 1477.

I would like to thank Karen Seager for her help in obtaining £500 of this money from Natwest Bank, we are very grateful to her for her efforts on our behalf. 

The money will obviously be used to support the school. In recent months the PTA has given  us over £2000 for the installation of an interactive whiteboard in Class 5, £1200 for a sound system which we have installed in the school hall and £400 for some more musical instruments.

We are very grateful to them for this.
SAT Results

Our end of Key Stage 2 SAT results are listed below and they have been compared to national results for 2004 as required at this stage of the year.

As you can see they are very good again this year, as they have been for the last few years, being above the national average, especially when a teacher assessment is applied to the absent children.

These results are a great credit to the children’s hard work and I think they should be feeling very proud of both their efforts and achievements.
Bradworthy CP School Results, 2007:
	
	Absent
	< Level 3
	Level 3
	Level 4
	Level 5

	English
	0%
	0%
	28%
	36%
	36%

	Maths
	0%
	0%
	20%
	44%
	36%

	Science
	0%
	0%
	0%
	36%
	64%


Greater than Level 4:

English -
 72%
Maths - 

 80%
Science -
 100%
Total -

252



National Averages for 2006:

Greater than Level 4:

English -
79%
 
Maths - 

76%

Science -
87%
Total -

242
Level 5:

English -
32%
 
Maths - 

33%

Science -
46%
All of the above said, and on the back of another set of very good results, I would like to say, as I always do at this time of the year, that in my view SAT results are only a single, and very narrow way of judging a school.

When considering how well the children are doing, and how we are doing as a school I hope that parents will consider a great range of things beyond SAT results.

We do our very best to offer a broad and balanced curriculum and beyond this as big a range of extra curricular activities as we can. 

We hope that we are helping all of our children to develop and mature in a great range of ways beyond the narrow range of skills measured by SATs. 
School Meals

As you know we are committed to providing meals of the very best quality. This means that we use high quality ingredients which are sourced locally wherever possible.

The ever increasing cost of living and ever tightening government regulations about what we can, and cannot serve, means that with reluctance, we are going to have to raise the cost of our school meals to £1.60 a day from September.
We believe that this offers excellent value for money and it is worth noting that this is still 20p a day cheaper than the meals would be if they were provided through a county contractor.

The menu and an order form for next half term are included with this letter.  
School Newspaper

Its been a mad rush but the children have managed to produce our termly newspaper.
Hopefully they will have brought a copy home with them tonight!
Additional copies are available from Balsdon’s Shop. 
Term Dates

Last Day of Term


Wednesday 25th July
First Day of Autumn Term

Wednesday 5th September 
Autumn Half Term

Monday 22nd October – Friday 26th October
Last Day of  Autumn Term
Friday 21st December
First Day of Spring Term

Tuesday 8th January
Spring Half Term


Friday 15th February – Friday 22nd February
Last Day of Spring Half Term
Friday 4th April
First Day of Summer Term
Tuesday 22nd April
Summer Half  Term

Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May
Last Day of Summer Term  
Wednesday 23rd July
Bank Holidays


Friday 21st March and Monday 24th March

Monday 5th May

We’ve had the usual busy term and I think that everyone is ready for the summer break.

Once again good luck, and good wishes to all of the children who are leaving our school this summer.

I would also like to wish their families the very best for the future. We have appreciated your support over 

the years and the part that you have played in school life.

I hope that you all have a happy summer and I look forward to seeing everyone safely back in school in

September.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School) 

